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12th St. Drug Bldg. Owners Being Sued; Nat'l. Guard Called

We first reported on the major problems at 1421‑12th Street over a year ago. (See, "Logan Residents Plagued by Drug Dealing at Building Owned by U. S. Gov't.‑Backed Freddie Mac Mortgage Agency " October 1995, page 1). Since that time the building was acquired by Blue White Limited Partnership. but there has been no improvement in the crime situation in and around the building, despite efforts by the community. So extensive is the USC of the building as a haven for drug dealing and prostitution that it has been impossible for the police to infiltrate the drug gang in control to obtain evidence needed for a successful prosecution.

At the Police Department's request, the National Guard has established a federal presence on certain nights by stationing personnel and a Humvee. 

Meanwhile, Blue White LP continues to collect its monthly rents through its participation in the U. S. Department of Housing and Urban Development's "Section 8" 8" program. Efforts to interest HUD in taking action to debar Blue White LP from receiving these subsidy payments so far have been unsuccessful as HUD managers claim that they cannot "find the paperwork" for the reason that their files are recorded by the name of the building and they have no record of a building name. This is probably because the building has no name; apparently, HUD does not maintain records by square and lot numbers and addresses as is standard practice with real estate.

So bad is the situation that the Logan Circle Community Association (LCCA) and neighbors finally banded together to hit the owners where it would most hurt: the pocketbook. By filing a civil suit claiming damages for the maintaining of a "private nuisance" which severely interferes with the safety and security of the neighboring properties, it is hoped that relief might be had.

So far, however, Blue White LP has been fighting with motions for dismissal, which have been overturned, most recently on November 1. At that time, LCCA's attorney filed a counter motion to sanction Blue White LP for filing "frivolous" motions by awarding attorneys fees and costs, which Superior Court Judge Stephen Milliken awarded to LCCA the following day.

As we go to press, the status of the lawsuit is somewhat unclear. Even though Blue White LP has not received any favorable rulings from the judge and its attorneys are no longer on the case, there is yet no sign that they are willing to settle and evict the drug gang and prostitutes.
Meanwhile, the conditions in the 1400 block and adjoining streets caused by the people in the building and attracted to it from throughout the metro area appears to be having a negative impact on neighborhood real estate. This was confirmed to The InTowner by Connie Maffin, the president of the Board of Realtors, who, in commenting on the situation, agreed that it is "absolutely true" that the offending property is responsible for depressing the surrounding properties.

